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WINTER NEWS 2009

After such a long dry autumn we have certainly had a considerable amount of rain over the past month.  This has at last allowed us to clear and plough the area behind the car park on the upper field and to prepare it for planting grass seed to create a communal area for the use of all plotholders next summer.  Please do not walk over this area for the time being so that the soil can settle evenly and the grass can start to grow.

Many thanks to all those who helped in the autumn work parties on both fields and to those who recently helped to move the shed into its new location.  We will keep trestle tables, chairs and other equipment in the shed for the general use of all plotholders and for AGAA communal activities. You can even use it as a shelter from a downpour if you don’t have your own.  Also in this shed and in the communal shed on the lower field you will find copies of the quarterly NASLG magazine `Allotment and Leisure Gardener`, which you can borrow.  Your name will be on a list attached to one of the magazines and when you have read it please tick off the list and return the magazine to the shed for others to read.

Despite the miserable weather on November 5th about 40 intrepid souls, including children, braved the elements and came to the bonfire party on the lower field.  Joan McConn had lit the pathway with nightlights in plastic bottles and Jeff Hollingworth supervised the lighting and maintaining of the bonfire, while the rest of us enjoyed the mulled wine, home-made marshmallows and set off fireworks.  We then had a grandstand view of the large firework display at Kingsmeadow before going home to dry out.

Many thanks to (nearly) all plotholders who have paid their plot fees for 2010 on time.  I would just like to remind you that if you have a friend or partner working your plot with you (and they are not a named plotholder) they can still have the benefits of AGAA membership by becoming an associate member for a subscription of only £5pa.  Please get in touch with Rebecca Hurley to obtain an application form.

Last September, the Committee carried out an inspection of all the plots on the site and contacted those members whose plots were the cause of some concern.  This process has enabled us to free up seven poorly worked plots which will be made available to people who are on the waiting list (which currently stands at over 30).  Please remember that the Rules require plots to be at least 50% worked in the first year and 75% in the second.  All existing tenancies will be entering their second year in 2010 and so the higher requirement of cultivation will apply to you.  

Although it has been very mild until now the season of frost and snow is now upon us. The water supply to the taps and dip tanks will be turned off on Monday 7 December so if you need any water (unlikely I know!) then please get it by next week.  The water will be turned back on again in the Spring once the danger of freezing the pipes has passed.

We have just had a committee meeting and Jeff will be circulating the minutes shortly.  However, I would like to briefly outline some of the issues we discussed so that you are aware of our plans:

a) Jeff has been doing sterling work developing an AGAA website and more information on that will be forwarded to you in the New Year. 

b) although Addison Gardens is primarily an allotment site, we are very lucky (unlike many other sites) to have some fairly wild and overgrown areas that provide a good habitat for wildlife.  We are setting up a sub-committee under the chairmanship of Phill Hughes to carry out an environmental audit of Addison Gardens Allotments.  If you have a special interest and knowledge in this area and wish to help with the survey please get in touch with Phil on 8390 8992 or phughes70@gmail.com

c) Joan and I have just obtained over 120 young saplings under the BBC breathing spaces scheme (bbc.co.uk/treeoclock) which plans to set a record planting as many trees as possible on December 5th between 11am – 12noon.  We will be planting some of these (Hawthorn, Hazel and Field Maple) to create more hedgerow as a screen and wildlife habitat between the allotments and the cemetery, and along the driveway.  If you would like to join in the planting please come to the allotments this Saturday at 10.30am.  In a few years we should have the beginnings of some decent hedgerows.

d) there will be work parties on the weekend of 16/17th January to clear some of the vacated plots, to re-establish some subsidiary paths between and at the end of plots and (where necessary) to mark out boundaries more precisely.  Jeff will remind you of the dates and times after the New Year.

e) further to requests made by members the committee has been looking into the options for providing some toilet facilities on the site.  A toilet connected to the mains sewerage system has proved not to be feasible, but it may be possible to build a composting toilet in the woodland area at a moderate cost.  Detailed proposals will be presented to members for consideration at the next AGM.

f) an issue that was raised at the last AGM was the physical separation of the lower and upper fields by the fencing and whether it would be possible to create an opening between the two.  The committee proposes to provide a direct access between the two parts of the site by means of a lockable gate (to maintain better security on the lower field until the fencing around the whole site is improved).  This will be costed and plans will be submitted for approval at the AGM.

If you have any views on any of the above issues, or wish to raise some other matter for consideration at the next committee meeting in February, please get in touch with me or any of the committee members. 

There have been recent deliveries of wood chippings and manure to the allotments.  Please help yourselves freely to as much chippings you need for paths, mulching etc.  If you are already part of the manure scheme or wish to join it please pay the annual £5 subscription directly to me at 9 Grove Lane or at the allotments.  The scheme runs from October each year and entitles you to 30/40 barrows of manure annually.  As I have to pay for the deliveries (in cases of Fosters lager) the subscription receipts must cover the costs.  At present there are a number of past members who have not yet paid, so I would be grateful for receipts as soon as possible.

Finally, the Committee and I would like to wish everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  We hope that you will have plenty of allotment sprouts and other vegetables for your Christmas dinner and that next year your allotment will produce an even more bountiful crop (with some help from you!).

Karol Smal

Chairman

On behalf of the AGAA Committee 


